Stehekin Road legislation
Representative Hastings has introduced legislation [HR 2606] that would alter the wilderness boundary in the Stehekin Valley to allow reconstruction of the Stehekin Road where it is closed above High Bridge all the way to Cottonwood Camp. The text claims that the NPS lacks flexibility to reconstruct the road but it is not the NPS that is requesting the flexibility. The NPS has repeatedly demonstrated in comprehensive road management plans that both the environmental impacts of road reconstruction are significant and so is the estimated cost [approximately 8 million]., Neither of these issues is

addressed in the legislation. NCCC has consistently supported the NPS decisions with respect to repair of flood damage to the Stehekin Road. It is now time to pursue an alternative course.
NCCC has urged the NPS to develop a Stehekin Basin management plan that would accommodate a new approach to the upper valley, e.g. handicapped hiking. non-vehicular based camping, etc. There are many opportunities to be explored. The proof of the validity of this concept is shown in that during the two years of road closures, the upper Stehekin has received visitation similar to when there

was a road, i.e.. no decrease in visitation. Only a minor portion of the tourist visitation and an even smaller portion of income from tourism were traditionally generated above High Bridge even with the prior shuttle service. This alternative approach would be less costly and less environmentally damaging and continue lo serve tourist access to Stehekin Valley.
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